
RRAAMC General Meeting
2/23/15


Welcome - given by Sherri Buscha, Co-President

Updates - 

Minutes - Sherri asked if anyone had any comments about the minutes from last meeting, 1/25/15.  Charlotte Pickett asked us to correct the spelling of her last name. Dana Hadaway agreed to make the correction.  Anne Barnett moved to accept the minutes as corrected and Annette Tasker seconded the motion. The members approved the minutes and they will be filed for audit after the correction is made.

Treasurer’s Report -  Amy Bradfield presented the financial statement.  Beginning account balance was $8,395.85 and the ending balance was $6,774.55.  Funds were received from the sale of 12 anniversary tickets.  Expenses included sales taxes, facility expense and merchandise purchases for the boutique.  Sherri added that we made significant purchases for the boutique this month, including a large order of hand-painted yard signs. 

Anniversary Dinner - Sherri reminded everyone of the Anniversary Dinner and Silent Auction coming up on Saturday, March 7, 2015 at the Brushy Creek Community Center.  The Volunteer Spot was sent out with work times for set up, clean-up and other areas where help is needed. They are still working on finding entertainment for the evening.  Possible options are the RRHS Jazz Band or a harpist.  A discussion among members present indicated a preference for an upbeat, fun entertainment style, such as the jazz band.  

Silent Auction - We are putting together baskets for the silent auction for the remainder of the meeting.  Mickey has been working very hard to obtain donations and we have received several nice donations from area businesses and members.  Mickey thanked everyone for bringing items for the auction.  

Scholarships - applications were sent to all area schools and the deadline for students is March 31, 2015.  We have a good committee ready to review the applications.

By-laws change - Sherri presented the proposed changes to the by-laws regarding moving the annual meeting from March to April.  The changes were presented and discussed at the January meeting, so we can vote on them at this meeting.  Mary Walton moved to accept the changes as presented, Anne Barnett seconded the motion, and the members voted to approve the changes. 

Door Prizes and Fun Bucks - Anne Scott read thank you letters we received from students who had won fun bucks.  Students who won fun bucks this month were: Ross Hufstedler, Matt Smith, Justin Busby and Karen Blandford.  Members Anna Swaffield and Sherri Buscha won the door prizes.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Announcements - Sherri announced that Ag Bags and Anniversary Dinner tickets are available for purchase tonight.  If you can’t purchase tickets for the Anniversary Dinner/Silent Auction tonight but plan to come, let Beth Perry know and you can purchase tickets at the door.  The meeting was adjourned and everyone worked on assembling baskets for the Silent Auction.

